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Thank you to all students and staff for making our Year 7
Orientation Day a resounding success! 

It was a pleasure to witness our future students eager to explore,
engage, and embrace their new academic journey from interactive
workshops, in TAS, English, PDHPE, Maths, Music, Art, HSIE and
Science informative sessions, followed by the information
evening. 

We hope the future year 7's felt the warmth of our school
community and are excited about the adventures that lie ahead.

Mr Murtha - Year 7, 2024 Year advisor

REFLECTING ON A REMARKABLE YEAR 7
ORIENTATION DAY!
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK 
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Lu Nickell
Relieving Principal 

We have had a lot happening over the last two weeks. 

Our Year 6 students joined us for orientation day where
they had a real taste of high school and hopefully made
some new friends. The evening for families was well-
attended with everyone enjoying a BBQ, live music and a
school tour. This was followed by an information session
including a guest appearance by P&C president, Mrs Julie
Marshall. 

We have also had additional sessions for our Aboriginal,
EALD and Inclusive Education students. Our incoming  
students seemed to have enjoyed this process and I look forward to having them join
our wonderful school next year.

This week our Year 7, 8 and 9 students had their end of year reward excursions. You
will see plenty of photos in this edition. It looks like they had a lot of fun. It is important
to note that students need to have satisfactory behaviour, attendance and uniform to
be eligible to attend these excursions. I encourage students who missed out this time
around to make a special effort next year. Everyone starts a new year with a clean
slate, and I would like all students to be able to enjoy these special events. 

Most of our Year 10 students are out on work experience this week and next week. We
have our careers/transition team members making workplace visits. I hope students
find this really helpful in choosing their career of choice. Learning that a career is not
for them is also very worthwhile. 

In Week 10, we have our Annual Presentation Assembly followed by activities days.
There is an amazing variety of activities on offer which I know students will enjoy. 



Our school is committed to building a safe and happy environment for
students, staff, parents and the broader community. 

We encourage parents and carers to advocate strongly on their child’s
behalf and, as part of this, expect them to raise concerns about their
child. Sometimes these concerns may relate to the way a child may have
been treated by another student at this school. 

It is natural for parents and carers to feel protective of their children. 

However, you must not raise any concerns you have about the behaviour
of another child directly with that child (or his or her parents while they
are at school), but should instead report your concerns to your child’s
year advisor or a member of the executive team. 

Your concerns will be taken seriously and responded to promptly. 

If a parent, carer, or other community member raises their concerns
directly with a child (or their parents while they are at school) this may
result in the access that person has to the school site being restricted or
withdrawn. 

We greatly value the contribution parents, carers and other community
members make to the school community and do not wish to take any
action that impacts on their participation in school activities. 
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A SPECIAL NOTE TO
PARENTS:



COMING EVENTS 
Tuesday 12th 

Dec
Annual Presentation

Assembly

Weeks 8 & 9 Year 10 Work Experience

Wed 13th to Fri
15th Dec

Activities

Friday 15th
Dec

Last day for students

COMING EVENTS 
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THANK YOU PARENTS AND CARERS for not
driving into the staff carpark in the mornings
before school and in the afternoons after school
to drop off or pick up your child. 

It is extremely busy at this time and we  
appreciate you dropping your child/children off in
the designated drop-off and pick-up areas near
the bus bay. This allows Students to enter the
school via the pathways for safety reasons.

Thank you for your co-operation.
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Year 10 students not undertaking Work Exper ience dur ing Weeks 8 & 9 are
reminded that they must at tend school .
Students not at tending upcoming End of  Year excursions must also at tend
school  on those days.
Students at tending upcoming End of  Year excursions must meet the school 's
expectat ions which include a minimum 80% school  at tendance rate,
consistent c lass at tendance, fo l lowing the school  ru les,  and regular ly wear ing
the school  uni form.
Regular at tendance at  school  is  essent ia l  to assist  students to maximise their
potent ia l .  
Parents and carers are required to explain student absences from school
wi th in 7 days of  the f i rst  day of  a per iod of  absence. 
This can be done by phoning the school  on 6554 1500, emai l ing the school  or
reply ing to student absentee text  messages.

Our 2023 Annual Presentation will
be held on Tue, 12 Dec 2023.

Invitations to parents/carers who
have a child receiving an award at
the assembly will receive an invite

via email. 
If you receive an invite, please

RSVP via email. 

Th
an
k

Yo
u

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
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Collection – a census of all Year 7 students was conducted.
Measurement – students height, foot and hand sizes were measured and recorded.
Data collation and cleaning and developing spreadsheet skills in the process.
Summarising data including counts, medians, means, ranges and relative sizes of
groups.
Communicating their findings in ways that are meaningful and interesting to an
audience.

What does Year 7 look like? As part of their study of data in Year 7 Mathematics, Mr
Young’s class has prepared a set of infographics to represent our Year 7 cohort. To prepare
this display, the students engaged with all aspects of data including:

1.
2.
3.
4.

5.

Lu Nickell, relieving Principal, visited the students and their display and congratulated the
class on their efforts. Well done 7 Mat I!

On Thursday 16 Nov the MC classes went to
the Woolgoolga Community Gardens to place
our positive stones on the positive python.
Students have been discussing positive
affirmations during wellbeing learning
sessions and painting stones with positive
messages. The python made of stones looks
stunning. Thank you to the Community
Gardens for making us feel very welcome.

AROUND THE SCHOOL
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At assembly we finally managed to crown our 2023
Chess Champions and present them with absolutely
stunning perpetual trophies hand crafted by our very
own Technical Studies teacher Mr Andrew Hackwell.
These trophies will stay on display in the library
awaiting next years’ competition.

Junior
Junior  Champ!

Champ!
Congratulations to the Junior Champion Talvin Harre and
the Senior Champion Joel Waasdorp. The Overall
Champion was Joel and he was also presented with a
beautiful wooden chess board that had been hand made
by Mr Kris Oates and donated to the competition winner.

Senior
Senior

Champ!
Champ!

It has been fantastic to see the response to chess at WHS and I look
forward to more players and more inter school competitions next year.
Thank you to Mr Justin Bullock for all of his enthusiasm and expertise and
also to both Mr Hackwell and Mr Oates for donating their time and skill.

CHESS
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To celebrate this festive season at
Woolgoolga High School, the Prefects

will be offering Santa/Christmas photos
in the library.

Our Librarians and Prefects have
worked hard to design a warm cozy

scene to make this year’s photos extra
special.

From the start of December to the 11th
of December, during both breaks,

students can get group or individual
photos for $2 per person. 

We will also be opening times during
Homeroom to for class photos.

LIBRARY
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A new, exci t ing opportuni ty has been made avai lable to the c lass of  2024!

As part  of  the Department of  Educat ion pol icy,  a l l  Year 11 and 12 students are
required to complete the Li fe Ready Course. This year,  our Year 11 students wi l l  be
able to complete the course as part  of  an overnight retreat at  the Great Aussie Bush
Camp. Li fe Ready is designed for senior high school  students in which they learn
some commonsense lessons that wi l l  help prepare them not only for  work but for  the
part icular chal lenges they may face in the f i rst  few years af ter  school .

Permission notes have been sent out v ia emai l  to al l  fami l ies and I  have also
offered hard copies of  the permission notes as an al ternat ive opt ion.  Woolgoolga
High School  has heavi ly subsidised this exper ience and the cost has been brought
down to $100 for meals,  accommodat ion,  and act iv i t ies.

The camp wi l l  take place on the 14th and 15th of  December as part  of  the Year 11
act iv i ty days. We are exci ted to have al l  our students on the camp to gather as a
year group before their  f inal  year begins.
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Year 10 student Charlie Berry who has successfully obtained a 4-year Chef
Apprenticeship at Ground Earth Woolgoolga. Charlie will commence his
apprenticeship next month with Dusty from Ground Earth . Charlie said Dusty had
been asking him to be his apprentice for some time, since he started working at
Ground Earth 18 months ago. 
“In the last school holidays, I decided I wanted to take it (the apprenticeship) up
and I had a meeting with Dusty about it,” Charlie said.
Charlie commenced his work relationship with Dusty at The Box Factory at
Woolgoolga undertaking casual work. Today, Charlie works at Ground Earth after
school and on weekends washing dishes, taking customer orders, cooking in the
kitchen, and performing table service. Charlie said he enjoys working at Ground
Earth and is keen to learn more about the industry through his apprenticeship.
“I’ve got to the point where I’ve done everything, and I want to learn more, and I
want to get on the grill!” Charlie said.
Charlie is also looking forward to “messing with the menu” and assisting other
Ground Earth staff with coming up with delicious new dishes for their seasonal
menus.
“It’s a great fun joking environment to work in,” Charlie said.

Charlie will undertake the training component of his apprenticeship in
Commercial Cookery both at work and at home. Charlie has progressed
through several of our school’s Educational Pathways Program (EPP)
initiatives undertaking offered courses and workshops to help determine his
preferred career path. “The EPP helped build that work ethic in me and taught
me to have a good mentality towards work,” Charlie said.
Congratulations Charlie!!!
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Congratulations to Brydi Custance of Year
12 who has had her HSC artwork selected
for exhibition in ARTEXPRESS at the
Tamworth Regional Gallery and at Yarrila
Arts and Museum Coffs Harbour. Well
done! 

It is also important to acknowledge the
other year 12 Art students who also
worked hard to create exceptional Bodies
of Work. These students put in many,
many hours over the past 12 months and
deserve to be celebrated.  The standard
across the entire class was excellent as I’m
sure those who attended our Creative
Expo would agree.

YEAR 12 ART WORKS
2023
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The under-14 boys' cricket team played 
Grafton High School in Grafton. The boys 
were defeated , but in typical Woopi style 

they displayed outstanding 
sportsmanship and resilience. Mr 

Whitburn was extremely proud of their 
performance today. 

Congratulations gentlemen!

Girls league tag gala day with some
impressive results from Woolgoolga High. 

All students represented school strongly
with fairplay and great attitudes

CRICKET

GIRLS
LEAGUE TAG

GALA DAY

SPORT

WEDNESDAY SPORTS

Notes for students to leave during sport
time need to be at the office by 10:30am.

Notes received after this time will not be
approved for students to leave during

sport time. 



SP
EC

FE
ST

to:  The Jam Jar
Leevon Young, Aidan Freeman and
Ronin Lane for reaching the Finals at
SpecFest on Saturday. 
Such an amazing achievement and an
amazing experience! Look out for the
band's performance during the
upcoming TV broadcast of the 2023
Schools Spectacular on Sat, 9th  
December at 7pm on Channel 7!!!

THE JAM JAR

SURFBOARD
PAINTING

PAGE 12



YEAR 7 END OF YEAR EXCURSION
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Year 7 had a great time at the Southport
Aqua Park. 

Students displayed excellent behaviour
throughout the excursion making it such an
enjoyable, fun filled day for everyone. 

Thank you to the wonderful staff Mr Van Shie,
Ms Austin, Ms C Hine and Brenno for making
the day so enjoyable. We all came home with
a few bruises, some sore muscles, big smiles
and many great memories. 

Looking forward to many more great
excursions and experiences! 

Mrs Athorn
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A big thank you to Year 8 for their excellent behaviour and
participation at our Stoney Aqua Park excursion. 
We hope everyone had a great day, and from these photos,
along with the tired faces at school the following day, it
looks like they did! 
A big thank you to Mr Cummins, Mrs Kennedy, Ms
Fitzgerald and Annie for joining us and making the day even
better! 
We look forward to more great times with the year group in
the years ahead.
Proud Year Advisors,

Mr Mullan and Mrs Rosenberg

YEAR 8 END OF YEAR EXCURSION
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Year 10 SBAT students

Year 10 students interested in undertaking a
School Based Apprenticeship or Traineeship
(SBAT) during their senior years are urged to

contact staff in the Careers office in the school
library to discuss SBAT opportunities and to
receive assistance with securing an employer
during Term 4, ready to commence their SBAT

at the start of Year 11. School-based
apprenticeships and traineeships are a great
way to set yourself up for the career you want

while you're completing your HSC.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/career-and-study-pathways/school-

based-apprenticeships-and-traineeships

UPCOMING CAREER EVENTS

CAREERS 
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JOB VACANCIES

NSW Government Infrastructure
Traineeships at Coffs Harbour (Yr 12 School
leavers-March 2024 start)
NSW Government Infrastructure
Traineeships (Female) at Coffs Harbour (Yr
12 School Leavers-March 2024 start)
NSW Government Infrastructure
Traineeships (Indigenous) at Coffs Harbour
(Yr 12 School Leavers-March 2024 start)
Trainee Educator at Milestones Early
Learning Woolgoolga
Apprentice Electrician at Mega Watt Power,
Coffs Harbour
Casual Junior Sales Assistant at Opal
Centre, Big Banana (17-20yrs)
Carpentry Apprenticeship at Coffs Harbour
Fulltime Junior Receptionist at Figtree Day
Spa, Sawtell
1st Year Apprentice at Hairy Rumours, Park
Beach Plaza
Event Staff for Big Bash League (Wed 3 Jan
2024) at Coffs Harbour
Casual Café Staff for Christmas holidays at
The Clog Barn, Coffs Harbour

Please visit the Woolgoolga High School Careers
website to obtain further information about
these new jobs.
Click on Workplace Learning then Vacancies &
Opportunities. (Please scroll down on the left to
see all vacancies) or, Click Here

Year 10 Work Experience -  Week 9
Start Your Future Automotive course -  Wed 6
December -  Grafton TAFE
Yr 11 Qld Uni Excursion -  Thurs 7 & Friday 8
December
Yr 12 HSC Results released -  Thurs 14
December
Yr 12 ATARs released -  Thursday 14 December

Attent ion Year 10 Parents and Guardians
Thank you to al l  who have supported their
chi ld wi th a work exper ience placement
this week. I t  has been a pleasure to hear
how great many of  our students have
been at  their  workplace.
Please note,  i f  your chi ld has not been
approved with s igned documentat ion of  a
work exper ience placement they are
expected to at tend school .
I f  your chi ld has a placement secured for
next week (Week 9) and has not received
their  copy of  the signed documentat ion i t
is  avai lable f rom the Careers staf f  room.
I f  you are unavai lable to pick these up,
please inform the school  and this copy
can be sent v ia emai l .  Any Year 10
student who does not have their  work
exper ience paperwork approved and
processed by the school  for  Week 8 and 9
wi l l  be marked as absent i f  they are not at
school .
Thank you also to al l  the local  businesses
host ing our Year 10 students th is week
and next week!! !

The Careers Team
Woolgoolga High School



CENTENARY DRIVE WOOLGOOLGA NSW 2456 . 6654 1500 . woolgoolga-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au . www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au CENTENARY DRIVE WOOLGOOLGA NSW 2456 . 6654 1500 . woolgoolga-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au . www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

PAGE 16

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Click Here

Congratulations to:

Lyla Freudenstein getting through to Round 
3 of the National Surfing Titles.  She won 
ther Round 2 heat, competing with the best 
from all around Australia.

Coming in at equal 14th in the Under 14s 
division.

Well Done Lyla
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

104.1 CHYFM is holding its popular Five Day On-
Air Presenter Workshop – 10am to 3pm, Tuesday

16 to Saturday 20 January 2024. This industry-
based course is specially tailored to 13 to 25-year-

olds.  Places are limited.

For further information, email info@chyfm.org.au

Every year the Woolgoolga & Northern Beaches
Chamber of Commerce, in conjunction with the
Lifehouse Church, hosts the ‘Carols by the Sea’

concert right by beautiful Woolgoolga Beach. This
year it will be held on the 15th of December from

5:30 pm.
To support this wonderful tradition, our 2024

Prefects will be running a stall selling snow cones
and popcorn. 

We hope to see you there for some great food and
Christmas spirit!




